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Stated Communication – June 16, 2022 
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June 2022 VOLUME 2022, NUMBER 6 

2022 Officers From the East 
 

 

   Thank you everyone who attended our May Stated meeting. Also thank you RW Chris 
Thompson for providing dinner. I look forward to seeing you all at our June 16th Stated 
meeting.  
 
   I would like to thank everyone who attended our called communication on June 2nd. I am 
grateful to all who helped put on our third EA degree in the past month. Thank you, SW Bill 
Craig who conferred the degree, and JW PM Larry Brissing who gave the EA lecture.  
 
   A Reminder that the official visit of the Grand Master, MW Golliday, to Hamilton-
Thompson will be this Thursday June 16th. Please RSVP to WMHT37@gmail.com. I Look 
forward to seeing everyone. 
  
   The Grand Master has requested another date change for his Official Visit to District 2. It 
will now be Friday, August 26th at 7:00pm. 
 
   We will continue to update everyone through email as details become available.  
 
   I would like to congratulate and introduce our newest Entered Apprentices. From left to 
right. Meet, Kirk Balthazar, Chris Barnes, and Mark Ramey. If you are out and run into one of 
these gentlemen, be sure to introduce yourself. 
  

    
 
Thank you, brothers, 
 
Joshua V Goff 
Worshipful Master. 
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From the West 

              William Craig 

             Senior Warden 

 

I want to begin by welcoming 

another brother into our lodge. On 

June 2nd, Brother Christopher 

Barnes was initiated and Entered 

Apprentice. Christopher makes the 

3rd new EA in two months, and I 

hope you have the opportunity to 

meet each of our new brothers in 

fellowship or other masonic events 

that we have. For those who were 

not able to attend, there was a 

large gathering of brothers from 

both Hamilton-Thompson #37 and 

Manasseh Lodge #182. 

Our next stated communication is 

on June 16th which will also be the 

Grand Master’s visit. Please RSVP to 

wmht37@gmail.org so we have a 

good head count for dinner. I look 

forward to seeing as many of you 

there as possible. 

If you are interested in being a part 

of the 4th of July Parade and 

hotdog giveaway, please contact 

Worshipful Goff at 

wmht37@gmail.com or at our next 

stated communication. 

The Grand Master’s District 2 visit 

will be on Friday, August 26, 

starting at 7pm. 

If you have not already seen our 

new website, please take a 

moment to visit www.ht37.org. 

There is a calendar link on there 

that will allow the website to push 

events directly to your personal 

online calendar.  

Remember to keep our ill and 

distressed brothers, and their 

families, in your prayers. If there is 

something that you need, please 

reach out to me. 

-Bro. Craig, SW 
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From The South 

Larry Brissing 

Junior Warden 

 

Brothers. I thank you all for the 

attendance and support the last few 

months. We have had a great couple 

of weeks in lodge. Particularly with EA 

degrees. A warm welcome to our 

newest Apprentices. To continue with 

momentum, we are meeting several 

times a week for instruction and 

mentoring. Please ask where you can 

help. 

Events coming up in July. 

July 4th, our Independence Day 

parade float, and hot dog handout 

are in the works. We will have more 

details to come. However please put 

this on your calendars now as we will 

need help. This year like last, we will 

be meeting at lodge first thing in the 

morning to organize that day. 

Brothers Norbo have been very 

gracious in allowing us to park 

vehicles and lawn chairs at their 

establishment in town. We will 

continue to serve hotdogs until they 

run out as well as enjoy the parade 

from his dental office. I do hope to 

see everyone there again this year as 

it is a great outreach opportunity as 

well as wonderful social event. 

Summer is upon us; I pray you get to 

spend some much-needed time with 

your families. See you at Lodge. 

 

Norbo Dental  

441 E Main St. 

 Purcellville, VA 20132, 
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